
 
 

 
April 24, 2019 
 
Dear Members of the Durham Planning Board,  
 
Now two weeks after my last letter to the Planning Board about parking in the 
residential zones, and several conversations with Faculty Neighborhood residents 
later, I would like to propose that we return to the no more than 3 cars per 
household regulation that previously existed before it got inadvertently moved 
out of our Zoning Ordinance. This was a number that people were content with 
and it seemed to work for most residents.  
 
Additionally, I would like to add that any resident with more than 3 vehicles 
registered in the family name would be able to go to the Town Hall with his or her 
registration to obtain a free permit one or more vehicles. These permits would 
have the vehicle license plate number written on them so each would be specific 
to one vehicle.  
 
Finally, we should also make clear in our ZO that there shall be no renting of 
parking spaces in the residential neighborhoods.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this issue which will impact many residents 
living in town. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Beth Olshansky  


